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The Bureau of Finance and Management has reviewed the attached proposed rules from the 
Department of Labor, Public Utilities Commission and concurs with the assumptions and fiscal 
impact calculations within the attached package. 



EXPLANATION OF RULES EFFECT 

The proposed rules do not effect state or local governmental entities. As explained 
below, the proposed rules may increase the costs of becoming an eligible 
telecommunications carrier (ETC) and the costs of annual certification for carriers 
already designated as ETCs. However, the revenues that an ETC receives will more than 
likely greatly exceed the costs of becoming an ETC or receiving annual certification. 

The proposed rules set forth the requirements for telecommunications companies to 
become eligible telecommunications carriers. The costs to file an application and obtain 
ETC status are highly variable. If there are intervenors in the case who oppose the 
application, the costs will be higher because the applicant may need to prove its 
eligibility through a contested case proceeding. If the application is uncontested, the 
costs would be much less. It is important to note that if a carrier is designated as an ETC, 
it is then eligible to receive federal universal service funding. The arnount of such 
funding is dependent upon how many customers the ETC has, if the customer lives in a 
high cost area, and the costs of the incumbent carrier to serve those customers. Based on 
those factors, a competitive ETC may receive a certain arnount of money for each 
customer it serves. Current ETCs receive anywhere from thousands of dollars to millions 
of dollars annually fiom the federal universal service fund. Thus the monetary benefits 
of becoming an ETC would far outweigh any costs incurred to apply for ETC status. 

The proposed rules also set forth the requirements to receive annual certification. Annual 
certification is a federal requirement and allows the already designated ETC to continue 
to receive hgh  cost funds. The proposed rules essentially require that ETCs demonstrate 
that they are continuing to provide the supported services and are using their high cost 
funds to improve service in the areas that most need the improvements. The proposed 
rules require more information and reports then what was required by the Commission in 
the past to become certified. The proposed rules are modeled after FCC rules and the 
FCC is highly encouraging states to adopt these rules. The costs of becoming certified 
are also.difficult to quantify. The costs will necessarily increase if an ETC's application 
for certification is contested by intervenors. Some carriers hire consultants to complete 
the certification process; others will use their existing employees. As with becoming an 
ETC, the benefits of being certified greatly outweigh the costs to become certified since 
certification enables an ETC to continue to receive federal high-cost funds. 




